
 

MEMO 
 

DATE:  November 22, 2022 
 

TO:  Bryan Conway 
 

FROM:  Michael Dougherty 
 

SUBJECT: PacifiCorp’s Advice No. 22-012 - PacifiCorp’s Proposed Tariff 
Schedule Changes in Compliance with Order No. 22-353 

 

 
PacifiCorp filed Advice No. 22-012 - PacifiCorp’s Proposed Tariff Schedule Changes in 
Compliance with Order No. 22-353, on November 4, 2022.  
 
In accordance with ORS 757.205 and OAR 860-022-0025, PacifiCorp filed the proposed tariff 
pages associated with Tariff P.U.C. OR No. 36, which sets forth all rates, tolls, charges, rules, 
and regulations applicable to electric service in Oregon. PacifiCorp requests an effective date of 
January 1, 2023.  
 
Sheet Schedule/Rule Title 
 

• First Revision of Sheet No. Index-5, Index  
• Fourth Revision of Sheet No. R1.3, Rule 1 - Definitions 
• First Revision of Sheet No. R9.1, Rule 9 - Deposits 
• First Revision of Sheet No. R9.5, Rule 9 - Deposits 
• Second Revision of Sheet No. R10.2, Rule 10 - Billing 
• Second Revision of Sheet No. R10.4, Rule 10 - Billing 
• Second Revision of Sheet No. R11A.1, Rule 11A - Discontinuance of Service for 

Nonpayment 
• First Revision of Sheet No. R11A.2, Rule 11A - Discontinuance of Service for 

Nonpayment 
• First Revision of Sheet No. R11A.4, Rule 11A - Discontinuance of Service for 

Nonpayment 
• Original Sheet No. R11A.5, Rule 11A - Discontinuance of Service for Nonpayment 
• Second Revision of Sheet No. R11B.5,  Rule 11B - Charges for Collection Activity 
• First Revision of Sheet No. R12,  Rule 12 - Customer’s Load and Operations 

 
The purpose of this filing is to propose tariff schedule changes to align with the Division 21 
rulemaking in docket AR 653, adopted in Order No. 22-353. As part of a housekeeping matter, 
PacifiCorp also updated tariff sheets in this filing to replace the reference of “Consumer” with 
“Customer” where appropriate. 
 
Staff has reviewed the changes and concludes that the changes are consistent with Commission 
Orders No. 22-353. 
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Staff recommends that an acknowledgement letter of Advice Filing No. 22-012 be sent to 
PacifiCorp with an effective date of January 1, 2023. 


